## **SUNWAY EDUCATION GROUP**

## COVID-19 Advisory 33

## **UPDATED STUDENT RETURN GUIDE**

Dear Students, Parents and Staff Members of the Sunway Education Group (SEG) community,

- 1. Since 1<sup>st</sup> March 2021, our campuses have welcomed back our students within the six (6) categories as permitted by the Ministry of Higher Education (MoHE). During this time, the government has also announced the end of the Movement Control Order (MCO) in various states where SEG campuses are located, namely Selangor, Kuala Lumpur, Johor and Perak. These states will be under the Conditional Movement Control Order (CMCO). Sarawak, on the other hand, is currently under the Recovery Movement Control Order (RMCO).
- 2. In view of the rapidly evolving situation, we have consolidated our previous Advisories and SOPs into a <u>COVID-19 Student Return Guide</u>. We hope that this guide will provide clarity and direction to our students and the SEG community on the various efforts taken to ensure that our campuses are safe for all while complying with the government's SOPs. The contacts for key personnel are also listed in the guide should there be any need to get in touch with our SEG team or Institution/ School/ Programme Administrators or Managers.
- 3. Over the last few weeks, we have seen the kick-off and gradual ramping-up of the National COVID-19 Immunisation Plan (NCIP). It has been truly heartening and uplifting to see the images of our frontliners receiving their vaccinations as part of Phase 1 of the NCIP. We would also like to share that the Sunway Group has shown its commitment to the NCIP by designating the Sunway Pyramid Convention Centre as the first private large-scale vaccination centre for the Petaling district. Our founder, Tan Sri Dr. Jeffrey Cheah, said in a statement that the 80,000 square feet convention centre opened its doors on 10<sup>th</sup> March and will be administering vaccinations to at least 1.8 million people including healthcare workers in the government and private facilities as well as workers from essential services from February to April 2021. The remaining healthcare workers, essential workers, enforcers, senior citizens and high-risk groups will be vaccinated from April to August 2021, while vaccinations for the community at large is estimated from August 2021 to February 2022. We look forward to this for our students and staff.
- 4. The NCIP represents hope and light at the end of the tunnel for what has been a truly challenging time for all. Let us play our parts by signing up for the COVID-19 vaccination, and let us continue to show our support for the ongoing efforts.

Thank you.

**Professor Elizabeth Lee** 

Chief Executive Officer
Sunway Education Group
15 March 2021